T~ T

1425 Members Present

LEGISLATIVE GOUNCIL.

Friday, 15th December, 1944,

The Council met at 2 p.m., Ilis
Excellency the Governor, Sir Gordon
Lethem, K.C.M.G., President, in the

Chair.

PRESENT:

The President, His Excellency the
Governor, Sir Gordon James Lethem,
K.CM.G.

The Hon. the Colonial Secretary,
Mr. W. L. Heape, C.M.G.

The Hon. the Attorney-General,
Mr. E. O. Pretheroe, M.C., K.C.

The Hon. the Colonial Treasurer,
Mr. E. F. McDavid, C.B.E.

The Hon. E. G. Woolford, 0.B.XE.,
K.C. (New Amsterdam).

The Hon. J. A. Luckhoo, K.C.

(Nominated).

The Hon. J. I. de Aguiar (Central
Demerara).

The Hon. M. B. G. Austin, O.B.E.
(Nominated).

The Hon. E. A, Luckhoo, O.B.E.

(Eastern Berbice).

- The Hon. Percy C. Wight, 0.B.E,,
(Georgetown Central).

The Hom. J. B. Singh, 0.B.E.
(Demerara-Essequibo).

The Hon. Peer Bacchus {(Western
Berbice),
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The Hon. H. C. Humphrys, K.C.
(Eastern Demerara).

The Hon. J. W. Jackson, O.B.E.
(Nominated). -

The Hon. A. M. Edun (Nominated.}
The Hon. V. Roth (Nominated).

The Hon. C. P. Ferreira (Berbice
River),

The Clerk read prayers.

The minutes of the meeting of the
Council held on Thursday, 14th Decem-
ber, 1944, were taken as read and
contirmed.

ANNOUNCEMENTS.

PROPOSAL FOR PERMANENT FINANCE

COMMITTEE.

The PRESIDENT addressed the
Council as follows:—

Hon. Members of Council, beforz
proceeding with the Order of the Day,
there are three things I wish to say
briefly, touching the Estimates. I gave
a good deal of time last night to going
through the volume in front of us, and
it is partly arising out of that study
made last night that I wish to comment
this morning. I shall follow up later dur-
ing the Budget session with some fuller
comments. I would like, however, to
make the initial comment on procedure.

Members will remember that I have
always been particularly anxious to pro-
vide the fullest opportunity for Unoifi-
cial Members to get completely au fait
with details of the estimates, and to be
given the fullest possible information
before we come finally to passthe heads
in full Council. Members will remember
that three years ago I made a proposal
for the appointment of a standing Fin-
ance Committee of a certain number of
Members of Council, I think Isuggested





























































































































